COMMUNICATION CW (WS) - June 6 (2018

ITEM - <u>4. 2</u>

From:

And B 🗨

Sent:

June-05-18 6:07 PM

To:

Iafrate, Marilyn; Council; Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject:

Regarding Sports Village expansion plans

To Members of Council and Clerk's Office of the City of Vaughan,

I would like to share my concerns about Mentana Group plans to expand Sport Village facilities.

As future parents me and my wife are completely discouraged with presentation held by Mr Furiato.

First of all, we have no other Green Spaces within short walking distance from our home. Secondly, noise. I can only imagine noise level from new facilities, especially during events or concerts.

Third, garbage. It is already an issue in our neighbourhood. Other guarantied problems that will worsen quality of living: parking on our street during events, safety, traffic, decreasing value of our homes, uncertainty of future plans and possible extra development.

Looking forward for your unbiased examination of this matter and clear answers.

Best regards, Andrej Selickij & Alexandra Nikiforova